
  LUNCARTY, REDGORTON & MONEYDIE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 23 May  2023, 
commenced at 19:30
PRESENT
 
George Black (GB) – Chair

Frank Stevenson (FS) - Vice Chair

Elizabeth Comrie (EC)

Moira Hutchison (MH)

Iain Mathieson (IM) 
APOLOGIES
Councillor G Laing (GL)

Councillor I James (IJ)

Baillie C McLaren (CMcL)

IN ATTENDANCE
John Andrews

Lynda & Andrew Stevenson, Starfish Cakes & Bakes
Number of public attending:  13
Chair opened meeting and welcomed everyone to the meeting.  
1.      APOLOGIES
 
Apologies received from all 3 elected members; Councilor Laing, Councillor James and Baillie McLaren.
2.
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
 
The 25 April 2023 Minutes approved by Moira Hutchison and seconded by George Black.
3. MATTERS OUTSTANDING
i) Various outstanding Road defects - GB confirmed he had not received any updates from PKC. Carry Forward.  Action: GB  
ii) Westfield possible speeding has not been addressed.  Action:  EC to liaise with complainant and will formalise concerns to the elected members.   

iii) No response from Public Transport Unit in relation to what the future plans are for the Number 4 bus timetable to be extended into the evenings.   Will keep this on hold until an elected member advises out of an email issued by the Council.  Action:  Carry Forward for Baillie McLaren who was awaiting feedback from an email she had issued.
iv) It was noted 40 mph signs were erected on the stretch of the old A9 road from Stanley turn off to the Three Bridges.  Residents living on this stretch off road expressed their thanks as this has made a huge difference when they are out walking their dogs.
v) Miller Construction, Bertha Park indicated the final roads inspection is due to take place on 12 June 2023.  At the moment it is unknown how long the road adoption process will take providing they are accepted by Perth & Kinross Council.  The question relating to speeding is carried over to next meeting as CMcL was due to check with Springfield.
4. 
COMMUNITY POLICE UPDATE
 

No representation and no update received from Police Scotland.  
5. CO-OPTION OF NEW MEMBERS

At the last Community Council elections held in September 2022, the Community Council had 5 members.  After six months our Extraordinary Meeting in November 2022 we were able to advertise to co-opt new members.  


We are happy to announce – John Andrews submitted a valid co-option nomination form to become a member of the community council.  As there is a vacancy then John Andrews is officially co-opted a member of the community council.  Gordon Davidson submitted a valid co-option nomination form to become a member of the community council.  As there is a vacancy then Gordon Davidson is officially co-opted a member of the community council.  David Walters submitted a valid co-option nomination form to become a member of the community council.  As there is a vacancy then David Walters is officially co-opted a member of the community council

We now have a full compliment of 8 Community Councillors.
6.
BIG PLACE CONVERSATIONS
Members of Community Council took part in a Teams Meeting with Andrew Ballantine, Perth & Kinross Planning Department, regarding the consultation and evidence gathering for the next Local Development Plan.  Evidence will be gathered relating to buses, road networks plus any concerns/thoughts residents within the area may have.  Consultations within the Strathtay area commence mid June to August.  An open day will be arranged and advertised locally in due course.  Mr Ballantine was unaware Bertha Park fell within the Community Council boundaries of Luncarty, Redgorton & Moneydie. 
Mr Ballantine was made aware we had requested a pedestrian bridge over the A9 from Denmarkfield to Redgorton and comments regarding a second access point to the Luncarty South Development.

7.
ROADS


As a result of an article in a newspaper short discussion around a housing developer pulling out of building the new A9 link road at Bertha Park.  They initially signed up to build the Bertha Park North Link as part of the Perth Transport Futures master plan to link into the Cross Tay Link Road.   Perth & Kinross Council will undertake the responsibility for the multi-pound project.  Item to be kept on agenda.

It was noted the first part of the contra flow on the A9 from Inveralmond Roundabout to Luncarty is well underway.  The switch over is on or around 23 June 2023.  Mention made regarding a shuttle bus service from Luncarty to Stanley for a bus to Perth.  It was agreed to contact Stagecoach and BAM for clarification and exact plans.  Action:  EC

8.
(a)      PLANNING UPDATE
A planning application has been submitted by Mr Mackie, Kinvaid for an agricultural shed 8 x 8 with two smaller 6 x 4 sheds - it is tucked away beside a track.  This is similar to a planning application submitted by the same person twice before which came to nothing.  
Discussion around the latest enterprise suggestion; would be for 9 acres to grow Christmas trees; 2 acres of fruit frees and a fire wood business.  All labour intensive and if selling locally would see an increase in traffic. Has security been considered and what about safe storage of chemicals.  Thought, a new fence would be needed to stop the deer eating the young trees.   It was agreed the Community Council would comment on the plan regarding the uncertainly of it all.
Member of the public asked where exactly is the new primary school being built at Bertha Park and the new Upper Springland development.  It was thought the primary school was being built behind the Secondary school with planning having already been approved.  The Upper Springland development was unsure although a public meeting in the Concert Hall on 29 June 2023 is being hosted by TV presenter George Clarke.
Lynda & Andrew Stevenson, Starfish Cakes & Bakes giving a short talk, confirming they started their business in September 2020 and have secured premises in Adamson Avenue.  They will be submitting a planning application for change of use to a bakery and café, and then building warrant.  They plan to use workmen who live locally.  Currently they are using locally sourced ingredients for their cakes and bakes.  They plan to open the premises in mid-August with opening hours of 07:00 – 16:00 plus ticketed events in the evenings.   They plan to ensure additional rubbish bins are installed locally.  They also plan to hire 3 part-time staff, all from the local area and hope in time to employ a driver for deliveries.
(b) TREASURERS REPORT
Currently we have £489.64 in the bank after paying for paper and printing consumables.
8. CORRESPONDENCE

EC advised various pieces of correspondence including the Management of Wild Life Trials – looking for someone to do biodiversity Monitoring.  E-mail back to see if someone from the primary school might be interested. The Boundaries Commission has a consultation open online from 17 May to 17 June on behalf of the Scottish Government re proposed electoral boundary changes.  Perth & Kinross Council Community Transport Forum are proposing a virtual meeting, one Thursday evening in June to discuss ScotZEB (zero emissions) Phase 2.  The Gran Fondo cycle race is taking place in Perth & Kinross on August 4 2023.  Although already mention Capability Scotland inclusive Community Project launch is hosting an event chaired by George Clarke on 29 June 2023 in the Concert Hall, Perth. 
9. CORE PATH
No Update.  
10. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
GB confirmed the new Debrillator outside Taylor’s Salon has now been erected.  Should anyone need it during the day, the Salon and Pharmacy have the code. The Debrillators are registered with “the circuit” and if required the 999 operator will provide the code.  GB confirmed he will contact all those involved and thank them for their help.  Action: GB
A further email will be issued on behalf of the Bertha Park Residents Factoring Meeting seeking further clarification and if no response, we will engage the help of our elected members..  Action:  EC to email again.
The play park at Langland is being moved however, no information on when. We understand a design has been drawn up with some new equipment being installed.  
No feedback on what is happening regarding the steps which has been taped off for a long time now.  Action:  JA will take this forward and asked if any email trail could be forwarded.

GB advised he had not received a response from BAM relating to the Pond near the school.   It was agreed the June meeting be held in Bertha Park in the Community Hub.  Upon receipt of contact details from Bertha Park residents a booking will be made.  Action:  GB

EC had been asked if the Community Council could help residents who live near The Memorial Hall as the car park has potholes.  Action:  EC to register on PKC portal. 

Active Travel – No update currently.

It was noted a new pole had been installed for the VAS sign to be erected in due course on Marshall Way.  A branch is obscuring VAS on the Main Road above Westfield Play Park.

Member of public asked if the current path through the wood beside the Plantain leading from Isla Road area could be formalised for the school children who use it.  Action:  JA


Gordon Davidson (GD) and David Walters (DW) are co-Chairs of the Bertha Park Residents Association.  DW requested signage at the Roundabout at Bertha Park showing the street names, as a recent incident highlighted the ambulance crew were unsure where they were going and asked for someone to leave their home to help direct the ambulance to the correct address.  Leaving a patient at risk.

11.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
27 June 2023

(Meeting closed at 21.00)


